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Mr. Chairman,

Allow me to congratulate you on your election to the position of Chairman of this Working Group and wish you successful completion of your task, since it is the first time that my delegation takes the floor.

I thank very much all speakers paying very attention to the discussed issue concerning “the relationship and differences between the self-determination and autonomy”.

As to our understanding the core question under this theme is whether or not [granting] the autonomy is the form of realization of self-determination. 
To answer this crucial question from the International Law perspective it is worthy to draw attention to the following:

1) Right to self-determination is the right of peoples, so collective right, Rights of persons belonging to minorities are individual rights (E/CN.4/Sub.2/AC.5/2000/WP.1);

2) Under International Law the forms of ensuring the rights of minorities is at the discretion of the States, one of which is to grant autonomy of diverse types;

3) Therefore, the autonomy has to be considered as one of the forms of guarantees of minority rights rather than a way in which the principle of self-determination could be exercised;
4) But it would be wrong to maintain that minorities do not have the right to self determination. It would be more correct to state that they realize the right to self-determination together with the rest of the population of the State concerned, as part of that population or people;

5) In this regard, the principle of self-determination should be understood in a wider scope while we discuss the paper entitled “Minorities and self-determination”, more precisely, as the guaranteeing the rights of minorities including enjoyment by them of all the rights inter alia the right to self-determination only as an integral part of the people, not in the context of individual rights; 

6) The last but not the least, the autonomy has not to be interpreted as the right to secession or any other form bringing to dismemberment of the States. 

Thus, it could be wrong message if we consider the autonomy as the only way to guarantee the minority rights, whereas the integration currently is being held as the best option in most of the cases. At the same time, we do not agree with the opinion that the autonomy is the form of realization of self-determination without bearing in mind the afore-mentioned postulates of International Law briefly listed above. Also we do agree with the Working Group members that according to the International Law the granting autonomy is not the obligation of the States but the right. Meanwhile there are number of forms of autonomy at the disposal of States to grant depending on their choice. 

As for the question regarding the reservations to the treaties on human rights, including on human right of minorities, as was raised by Mr. Kartashkin, that is the active theme discussed in different forums whereas their compatibility with the Treaty Law requirements concerning the dogma of not defeating the object and purpose of the treaty is every time standing very actual.
I thank very much the delegates for their attention and hope that the Working Group will duly take into account the views expressed there while making its conclusions on the issue under Agenda item 3(b).

